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Chairman Lipps, Vice Chair Holmes, Ranking Member Russo, and Members of the 
House Health Committee, thank you for the opportunity to provide sponsor testimony on 
House Bill 248, commonly referred to as the Vaccine Choice and Anti-Discrimination 
Act. 
 
My name is Danielle Murphy and I am a stay at home wife and mother to our nine 
children. The reason I support House Bill 248 is because all of the COVID vaccinations 
that are being administered today are experimental in nature. These same vaccines 
have never been FDA approved. From my understanding, for many years they have 
been trying to come up with a vaccine for the several strains of corona virus, but have 
never been able to rectify key risks and factors which would pass FDA approval. 
 
 Many commonly used vaccines that are in use today, even though FDA approved, 
have long since been in question to whether or not they are the cause of the rapid 
increase we are seeing in autism, ADHD, SIDS, childhood cancers, etc..  
 
I am very thankful for the opportunity to be able to resist these types of medicines for 
our family as we feel convicted, and have also seen the many benefits of using more 
natural means in order to protect and heal ourselves from many illnesses.  
 
HB 248 would ensure that those liberties would continue, not only for my family, but for 
all Ohioans.  
 
I strongly believe in loving your neighbor as yourself. Even though I do not work outside 
of our home at this time, it breaks my heart to see people who work with the public be 
forced to suffocate themselves daily on my behalf in order to put food on their table. 
This is undoubtedly, medical discrimination. 
 
Unbeknownst to many, there are countless other ways in which a person can be wise in 
their effort to help stop the spread of communicable diseases. Much more by far than 
the narrow and ignorant view of wearing a surgical mask and putting questionable 
pharmaceutical drugs into our bodies, to which we have no idea what the lasting 
consequences may be. 
 
I myself believe I may have been the victim of the fall out of what has been known as 
protein shedding from those who have been vaccinated that I have been in the midst of. 
My story is not the only one. I know of two other people personally, as well as many 
other testimonies that have gone viral, of people who have noticed bizarre and similar, 
detrimental side effects to their own healthy bodies with no other explanation or change 
except being around people they knew that had been vaccinated.  
 
This entire pandemic has forced us all to look inwardly at what we value most and hold 
to be true. I have found that freedom of choice and loving others as myself has taken 
the forefront in all of the aftermath since COVID-19. 
 



 

 

I support HB 248 because I believe it is one way we truly can love our neighbors as 
ourselves and maintain the freedoms our great country was founded on.  
 
I am so thankful to all of the committee for taking the time to consider this very important 
bill and my testimony. I appreciate all that you are doing to ensure that Ohio remains a 
place of freedom and liberty, and that we pass laws that would prohibit medical 
discrimination.  


